REGULAR CITY COUNCIL MEETING 10-25-17

KAMIAH CITY   6:00 PM

KAMIAH CITY HALL

GUESTS:  see sign in sheet
COUNCIL PRESENT:  Paul Schlader, Dan Millward (Glen Hibbs and Mike Bovey excused)

Mayor called meeting to order at 6:00PM

Prayer:  Mayor Schneider

Pledge of Allegiance
Public Comments:   Mayor Schneider indicated that because we didn't have a quorum, there could be no voting on items that required voting.  Councilman Hibbs is in the hospital in Spokane with a broken leg and Councilman Bovey is hunting.  There will be a special meeting on Monday, October 30th to approve these items.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

FOLLOW-UP WATER DISTRIBUTION:
  Nothing new to report.

FOLLOW-UP HILL STREET PROJECT:   Approval of payment requests tabled due to lack of quorum.  
NEW BUSINESS 

RALPH BRADEN- P & Z SERVICE:   Mayor Schneider presented a plaque of appreciation to Ralph Braden who is retiring from the Planning and Zoning Commission.  Ralph was thanked for the many years of service that he gave the City.

NEIGHBOR DISPUTE:  Susan Wilson had previously filed a complaint against Sonny Hirakawa for not cleaning up after his dog.  Her childcare business is next door to the Fitness Center and the children were not able to play outside because of the smell.  Sonny reported that the property has been cleaned up and that he will keep it clean from now on.

CROSSWALK ON 9TH STREET:   The school is asking that the City put in a crosswalk mid-block on 9th Street.  Mayor Schneider asked Mike Stanton to see that it is done as soon as possible.  

MARSHALL'S REPORT:  See Report.  Marshal Gaston reported that Jason Bowman will graduate from POST Academy and be back to work next week.  

MAINTENANCE REPORT:  See report.  

1. Backhoe Report- Mike Stanton is pursuing a “new” used backhoe for the maintenance department.  The Council agreed that the $30,000 that was budgeted could be added to the trade-in value of a new unit.  

2. Mike said that citizens have requested that Crest Drive be graded as soon as possible.  Because of the lack of quorum, this will be presented for approval at the special meeting.

EMS AND FIRE REPORT:  See report.  Chief Musgrave and Mike Boyer reported that a new EMT class will begin on November 6th and that there are more people interested in taking it than what the class can bear.  Councilman Millward asked whether there are any firemen that are qualified in “long-line” rescue.  Dan said there aren't so Councilman Millward will look into the possibility of getting people qualified.   The requests for funds will be table until the special meeting.

KYRA REPORT:  Dan Millward had nothing new to report.  Only that the program is still in good hands and there was a very good football season.

RESOLUTION FOR AVIATION APPRECIATION MONTH- NOVEMBER).  

Mayor Schneider determined that this should be a Proclamation, so he read the short Proclamation that set November as Aviation Appreciation Month.

PARADE/CATERING PERMIT – None

Adjourned at 6:30 P.M.

_____________________________        __________________________

Dale Schneider, Mayor                             Ken Law, City Administrator

10-25-17


